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Resolution #19-0297 
Resolution Book 1, Volume 1  

 

RESOLUTION APPROVING NAMING OF THE  

GYM AT WILLIAM C. SIMS SR. NEIGHBORHOOD CENTER 

 

 WHEREAS, the  William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center is located in the East Ward 

and is where Benjamin Piggott worked for the City of Winston-Salem for over 20 years; and 

 WHEREAS, Council Member Annette Scippio, East Ward has proposed naming the 

gymnasium “The Ben Piggott Gymnasium” in honor of former employee Ben Piggott; and 

WHEREAS, the Recreation and Parks Commission, at their May 7, 2019 meeting, 

supported that the gymnasium at William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center be named “The Ben 

Piggott Gymnasium”. 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and City Council of the City 

of Winston-Salem that the gymnasium at the William C. Sims Sr. Neighborhood Center, be named 

“The Ben Piggott Gymnasium”. 
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